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MEMORANDUM 

To: Faculty, Staff, and Students, University of Toronto Scarborough 
From: Professor William A. Gough, Vice-Principal Academic & Dean    
Date: 2 December 2021 
Re: Announcement – Registrar & Director Enrolment Management, University of Toronto 

Scarborough 
Note: For broad distribution 

I am delighted to announce the appointment of Ms. Shelby Verboven as the new Registrar & Director 
Enrolment Management for U of T Scarborough (UTSC). Shelby will be starting her new role on December 15, 
2021. Her appointment follows the official retirement of Curtis Cole, the current Registrar. 

Shelby holds a Bachelor of Education and Honours Bachelor of Arts in Geography from York University and a 
Master of Education in Post-Secondary Education from Memorial University. In addition, she has a Certificate 
in Diversity, Equity & Inclusion in the Workplace from the University of South Florida. Shelby joined UTSC in 
2012 as Director, Student Recruitment for the Office of the Registrar. In 2016, she took up her current 
position of Associate Registrar and Director of Admissions & Student Recruitment.  

Shelby has worked tirelessly on many strategic initiatives at University of Toronto and in Ontario. She has 
served as Chair, Co-Chair, and member on numerous committees within the University of Toronto and other 
Ontario Universities. Currently she is a leading member of the Strategic Enrollment Management initiative 
for UTSC’s Inspiring Inclusive Excellence Strategic Plan. She has served as Vice-President and Secretary of 
the Ontario University Registrar’s Association. In addition, Shelby has presented her work on recruitment 

and enrollment at several conferences nationally. She is a passionate advocate for mentorship and since 
2017 has served as a University of Toronto’s Leadership, Education & Development (LEAD) mentor. 

I wish to take this opportunity to congratulate and thank Shelby for her continued service and leadership at 
UTSC. I also want to thank the search committee for its service in this important process. Finally, on behalf 
of the UTSC executive leadership, I would like to express my sincere thanks and appreciation to Curtis Cole 
for his leadership and to wish him a long and wonderful retirement. 

https://www.utsc.utoronto.ca/strategicplan/

